

**Dear Parent** 

On Friday 17<sup>th</sup> February, the last day of term, we will be hosting a variety of charity events. On this day children will be allowed to attend school in their own clothes for a small donation of £1:00. Money collected will be donated to The Jennifer Charity in support of widowed fathers and their children. The money raised will help the funding of support groups, which assist fathers and their children through multiple stages from bereavement to life as a single parent.

In the morning, students will also have an opportunity to take part in a dodge ball tournament. They will compete against academic forms within their year group and can pay a small donation to play or watch. Students who do not wish to be part of this can remain in school and continue with their studies.

All money raised for this will be donated to our school charity Lagan's Foundation. This charity delivers a respite and support service which provides parents with a support worker for a minimum of two hours each week. The support worker can be someone to talk to, or to care for a child whilst the carer goes to sleep, has a shower or completes household jobs etc.

If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact the school on 01204 374848.

**Yours Sincerely** 

Miss E Kirkman

Teacher of PE